# Shangri-La HOA Newsletter



APRIL

2024

We would like to thank everyone that came to Chicken in the Park. There was a good turnout (food compliments of Community Club), It was great to see friends, and new residents as well as residents that hadn't attended an event in a long time. Thanks to Bill and Roberta and all the volunteers. Hopefully, we'll continue to come together as a community.

## Water Restrictions

Southwest Florida Water Management has extended phase 1 water shortage restrictions to July 1, 2024.

Reminder that irrigation of grass is limited to 1 time every 7 days. Our sprinklers are set accordingly.

Low volume watering of plants and shrubs only is permitted any day, any time.

Additional information is available at Southwest Florida Water Management:

https://www.swfwmd.state.fl.us/ business/epermitting/districtwater-restrictions

You can also contact them by phone at 800-836-0797.



### RESIDENT UPDATES/NEWS

Marsha Pumo, unit 327, passed away on March 17. Condolences to her family.

The Annual Meeting will be Monday, April 29. Please complete and send in your forms as soon as you receive them so we will be able to have a quorum for the annual meeting.

\*\*\*\*\*\*

Please note that Deen Poe's phone number is incorrect in the resident directory.
The correct number is 765-994-8493.

\*\*\*\*\*\*

The next City of Largo Shred Fest will be on April 13 at the Starkey Road Recycling Center (1551 Starkey Rd) from 9am to 12pm or until the trucks are full.



Upcoming Board Meetings:

April 19, 2024

**Annual Meeting** 

April 29, 2024

10:00 am @ Clubhouse

# Upcoming Events

With many residents heading back north, there are no activities currently scheduled for April. Keep an eye on Facebook for any updates.

\*\*\*\*\*

Bill and Roberta are collecting the activities surveys until April 1. After that time, the Community Club will have a better idea of what events the residents are interested in supporting.

We'll be planning future events based on YOUR input so be sure to turn in your survey.





- April is named after the Greek goddess of love, Aphrodite.
- In the Northern Hemisphere, April is a time for planting gardens and crops.
- April 1 is All Fools' Day—otherwise known as "April Fools' Day."
- The cherry blossom trees in Washington D.C. typically reach their peak bloom in early April.
- In Ancient Rome, the month of April was sacred to the goddess Venus.
- The diamond of April symbolizes innocence.
- The Boston Marathon is held during April.
- There are two zodiac signs in April –
   Aries which is until April 19, and Taurus,
   which is April 20 and onwards.
- April is a great month for meteor showers. One of which is the Lyrids meteor shower, which appears from April 16 to April 26 each year. There's another one called the Eta Aquariids meteor shower that can be seen onwards from April 21st.
- For all the car enthusiasts out there, Ford unveiled their first Mustang on April 17, 1964, costing \$2,368.



Alone we can do so little; together we can do so much." – Helen Keller

# **FAQ** ??

- Questions/Concerns/Comments:
   Please put in writing and send to
   Ameri-Tech at
   aholder@ameritechmail.com or drop
   a note through the office door on
   2nd street. Board members check
   the office on a regular basis.
- Facebook page: Shangri-La Property Owners
- Website: https://shangri-lahoa.org

#### RULES AND REGULATIONS REMINDER

No glass of any kind, including porcelain bowls and dishes will be allowed in the pool area.



No food or beverages in pool or on pool deck.



No excessive noise is permitted by radios, musical instruments, TV's, animals or birds.



Rules and regulations can be found at <a href="https://shangri-la-hoa.org">https://shangri-la-hoa.org</a> under "Documents." If you rent your unit or have someone visiting and staying in your unit. please make them aware of these rules.